GTS Board of Directors - Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, February 27, 2018


Attendees:

Dave Genevro, Barefoot

Ryan McCarty, Glens Group

Brian Miller, Brittain Resorts

Mark Rosenberg, Seaside Golf

Bob Seganti, Caledonia
Chris Shroff, MB Seaside Resorts
Parker Smith, Golf Trek

John Springs, Caledonia

Mark Stoneking, MB Golf Desk

Larry Woodberry, Legends Golf

Bob Zuercher, Blackmoor

Bill Golden | Jeff Monday | Tracy Conner | Jennifer Hurston | Lisa Carbone

Chris thanked everyone for their participation.  He expressed that nothing discussed in the meetings are meant to be “personal” but are generalized for the benefit of all.

· Board Minutes from the January 16, 2018 meeting were approved.
Topic:  Review of the GTS Board of Directors Seats (formerly GSTTN) | Open Seat

With the start of discussing this, it was voiced the reminder that there’s no requirement for a predetermined amount of golf courses or travel providers on this board per the by-laws.
It was agreed that Jim Woodring – MyrtleBeachgolf.com/Brittain Resorts Management would currently maintain his seat on the Board, despite current health issues.  Jim would be represented in on-going meetings by Brian Miller on an interim basis. Motion approved for Brian to cover in Jim’s absence.

(Topic continued at the end of the meeting.)

Topic:  Parker Smith, Golf Trek:  Invited to provide an overview of his golf management software product, Myrtle Beach Golf Management System (MBGMS).
Parker discussed his company’s structure, his comparative background – and the software created for his own use originally and to work and expand as his business grows.

His system uses current rates.  He has a full-time developer for 8 years.  There are 12 individual users currently using the product within his company, and Golf Trek is the only “company” using it so far.  Parker has the capacity to handle 15-20 companies.  As far as the ownership structure – it’s not yet an LLC, but he’s still in the beginning phase of it.

Topic:  Parker Smith, Golf Trek (MBGMS) (Continued)
If no money is taken and no tee time made, the slot is not blocked off.  Quotes are good for 72 hours, then the price changes.  Rates are downloaded daily. 
Chris commented that he didn’t feel comfortable with support on this or an Association subsidy with Parker’s software product – given that Golf Trek is a Member organization.  Subsidization of a Member’s product did not resonate well for his viewpoint or consideration.  That said, is there a way or willingness, or should the Board look at the prospect for this particular product a little differently?  Parker is open-minded to continuing discussions to make the overall package process more efficient and effective from the standpoint of technology. 
Mark Stoneking expressed some concerns regarding particular aspects of W3; and that he will not pursue changing over any software until the Fall.  Chris suggested seeing a brief demo of the W3 product.  The board discussed the possibility of looking at both platforms to see where opportunities may lie in improving the overall suite of products to benefit the golf package industry.  

Topic:  Summary of Upcoming Board Meetings:

· There will be representatives from EZ Links at the March 20th Board Meeting.

· The MBGH Board is still in existence – goal is to cover new territory.

· Annual Membership Meeting on March 27th: will involve a little of both MBGH and GTS (but primarily GTS). (this schedule was subsequently revised post meeting)
Topic:  Budget Review: Jennifer and Jeff reviewed the revenue update.
Additional marketing services: is over the credit amount – increased to $522,000.
Marketing to Non-Members – increased to $300K and expected to increase further to $400K.
New agreements are still being finalized.

Rounds update:  August up 38.9% due to World Am.  Booking correctly is the key.

This past weekend in February – 32,354 rounds but rate is up $1.  Revenue is up 15%.  Some of this increase could be attributed to better system tools accurately tracking numbers.  Shows the value of accurate/consistent input at the course level for accurate reporting for the area.
Topic: DJ World Junior Championship:  February 23-25, 2018
3rd Annual Event.  Bill commended the production of it.  Flawless visually – smoothly run.  A World Class event and growing each year.  (Videos and Imagery were presented.)  It included the Golf School groundbreaking ceremony.  Golf Channel’s presence was there reporting.  
Topic:  Marketing Update:  Update on Paige Spiranac:  GTS kicked off her campaign on 2/9.  Paige is viewed as a Social Media Influencer.  She evokes a younger demographic audience.  Part of the campaign is to tell her Myrtle Beach story.  Promotes lead generation, events, sweepstakes, etc.  Video/Slides: Paige’s “selfie” social media video was presented.  She will make an appearance at the 35th Anniversary of World Am in August.  Paige’s story is not scripted: theme is about her “falling in love” with Myrtle Beach during her visits here.

After announcing the “Paige” sweepstakes, in 16 days we received upward of 21,000 leads – a 60% spike in traffic.  A low email bounce rate (35%).  
Consumers click on the Stay & Play packages menu after landing on Paige sweeps page.  There was such a large amount of visits, it almost crashed the site on launch day.

(What we know about the sweeps entries): Of almost 9,000 leads, 94% are new.  It grows new business and creates demand for younger golfers.  It fills air service seats.  Paige will be writing some new content and more videos to come.

Upcoming events:  Top Golf Denver, PGA Superstore in Minnesota.

Air Service Markets:  there is a pressure to fill seats.  Frontier has had initial success in their new markets. The market for Albany service is lackluster and we may lose the Newport News market.
Currently designing COOP marketing progress; working on behavioral and social media targeting.
Re-vamping Member website landing pages: (e.g., Caledonia – Denver / White Plains / Minneapolis); Barefoot is on board, among others.   More coops are being developed to support fall season.
Topic:  Technology Overview  

T-Links Update:  84 independent companies currently interface with T-Links.

With regards to a Call Center and Payment Processing, do we want to move forward with these concepts?  Call Center: after hours or “busy”.  Should we provide it to the community?  Payment Processing – overall consensus that electronic methods are better and quicker vs. paper.

GAP Analysis – what functionality can we not live without?  

3 components to consider: a) the relationship that golf courses have with each other; the relationship golf courses have with overall market.  b)  rates:  Myrtle Beach is competitive in the way we manage rates.  One rate code assigned to each distribution Channel.

c)  API integration – need to build more depth and account for itinerary bookings.  Own a companion piece of itinerary managing software.
Topic:  Technology Overview (Continued)
Considerations:  GTS to consider building its own solution?  That’s a difficult scenario to accomplish.  There are over 2 million API calls each month.
Buy T-Links back?  It’s expensive to do this and do we want a 10-year old product that really isn’t up to par?  Better to look ahead.

Partner with a Tee-sheet partner instead?  Partner with EZ-Links?  Upsides and downsides to partnering.  We have 20 months left to decide with EZ Links as contract is up in 2020.

Staff to continue to collect information to present at a later date.
Call Center and Payment Processing – is it easier to build it ourselves or with EZ Links.  Consider long-term options?  Do we want to use EZ-Links related products? 
All courses in T-Links are Members.  All the codes were cleaned up and they are current.
The Misc. rate code is still in the system – we would like to remove it but it’s still “used”.  There were 26,003 rounds associated with it.  The code is mostly used by tour operations or timeshares. Rounds are being sold to timeshare companies.
Come June – host several meetings with Members to roll out the new guest desk “engine”.

Maintain | requirements | different aspects to consider.  Possibly come to a decision this summer?

Make a “Request for Proposal” (RFP) with someone else?  Ongoing support and development team?

· Mark Stoneking commented: what else technical is out there besides us and EZ Links?  Should there be a consideration for co-ownership?
· EZ Links and Golf Now are building products that work well together.  Sell multiple products. 

Topic:  By-Laws Amendment:  Chris voiced a concern to change the By-Laws regarding check signatures: The procedure is inconvenient and outdated to have 2 board members sign checks.  It generates a waste of time trying to track officers down.  Recommended a change as follows: that any two staff officers can sign checks and if they are not available, then the Executive Board Members should sign.

Have the amendment to the By-Laws reviewed and presented at the Annual Meeting (Jennifer to write up verbiage).  It was originally in the By-Laws for checks over $1,000.  Change formality.

Topic:  Discussion re: Board of Directors Seats
(Continuation of topic from earlier in the meeting. Only the Board of Directors present.)
Those on the Board whose term is up for Renomination:  Chris Shroff and Larry Woodberry, as their terms have expired.  (Side Note: John Springs would be up as well).
Currently One Open Seat: There was a recommendation to make a motion to nominate Mike Buccerone – with term expiring at end of 2018.

It was discussed to make a change to the By-Laws and present it at the Annual Membership Meeting: to add 2 new seats to the Board of Directors, each with terms expiring at the end of 2018.  Motions were discussed to consider the following individuals as candidates for nomination (Mark Rosenberg expressed the need of someone to represent the Packager side.) 

· Heather Royer (Condo-World) 

· Parker Smith (Golf Trek)

· Make number of Board seats from 9 to 11.  

John Springs expressed his willingness to step down from the Board.  Consideration to bring Bob Seganti on for continuity.  Board motioned to approve.
Current open seats should have a 2-year term limit.

Term lengths for the Board of Directors seats should be:  3 seats to expire at end of 2018 | 4 seats to expire at end of 2019 | 3 seats to expire at end of 2020.

Write verbiage for the GTS Annual Meeting for the Amendments to the Board Seats and the Candidates. The responsibility for GTS has grown and additional seats help with overall communications to Members.
Meeting adjourned.
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